
Ames Contractor Council

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, February 5, 2025

11:00 AM – 12:00 PM

Building N227, Room 304 and Virtual

 NASA Ames Center Management & Operations Updates: Not present

 Small Business Office Updates: Not present

ACC Business Items:

o Introduction/Approval of Minutes: Kari Gonter, December 4, 2024

 Motion of approval Jinesh Jain, seconded Debbie Kolyer

o President’s Report: Kari Gonter 

o Elections were held, last year’s slate was re-elected

 Elections – President Kari Gonter

 Vice President – Jinesh Jain

 Secretary – Sandra Rasmussen

 Treasurer – Miriam Rahimi

o Vice President’s Report: Jinesh Jain

 Nothing to report

o Secretary Report: Sandra Rasmussen

 Nothing to report

o Treasurer’s Report: Miriam Rahimi

 Not present

 Committee Reports:

 Ames Calendar: Faten Mansour 

 We still have calendars for sale.

 Please let Faten know if you have an opportunity where we can sell them 

 On February 19th Ames Happy Hour will be held at the Space Bar and Faten 
will have a table selling calendars

 February 20th the ACC will be having our Happy Hour at the Space Bar,        4 
pm to 7 pm. please RSVP to Faten by February 15th

 Marketing Communications: Renee Mitchell

 Newsletter in process

 Print copies for February 19th Happy Hour to pass out.

 Will have some copies at the 20th at the event.



 Imagination Foundation: David Cornelius

 Not present

 Public Policy: Saba Hussain

 Not present

 Safety Outreach: Mike Weiss/Linda McCahon

 When/If people return on site, a lot of buildings are in need some work.

 Be cautious and careful as we repopulate the buildings again

 ACC Golf Tournament: Jinesh, Kari, Renee, Faten, Sandra, Craig.

 We will have a meeting this week to help plan the event, if anyone is interested 
in helping with that, please let Kari know.

 Contractor Excellence Awards: Debbie Kolyer, 

 The original committee will discuss and see whether we restart this award 
program.

 Ames Exchange Council: No representative

New Business: Elections of Board Members – original members have been re-elected.

 The ACC will do its best to keep contractors informed about the Federal changes and how 
they will affect the contractors. If anyone receives information, please send it to Kari and 
he will verify the information and then send it out to all of us.

Discussion of Board of Directors meeting in December

 

Next Scheduled Meeting: 

March 5, 2025

Virtual Invitation will be sent.

11:00 AM – 12:00 PM Pacific

Building N227, Room 304 and Virtual


